


Friday 26th May 2023

Dear City Academy Whitehawk Families,

Thank you so much to those of you who came to support the children by attending yesterday’s Art’s Week 

Exhibition! We are very proud of what each class achieved this week. As you know, every year we pick a

them and devote a week to producing individual and collective pieces of artwork. This helps keep our 

corridors and shared spaces looking vibrant. This year, in keeping with our wildlife conservation work and 

our incredible Children’s Parade float,  we chose to focus on tigers. The school was (literally) awash with 

oranges, yellows and blacks and the children achieved true excellence. All children from all 8 of our year 

groups contributed to one huge, multi-media, layered reconstruction of Henri Rousseau’s ‘Tiger in a 

Tropical Storm’. It looks incredible (see next page) and we can’t wait to assemble it on a prominent wall in 

the school. We welcomed back the CAW Quality of CREATIVITY and look forward to giving out those 

certificates when we return to school on Monday 5th June.

As ever, please have a good read of our Newsletter so you know what to expect after the half term break. 

Please pay particular attention to our dates and sports day page. This is a big edition as there’s an awful 

lot to celebrate so please read on!

City Academy Whitehawk

Whitehawk Road, Brighton

East Sussex, BN2 5FL

01273 681377

cawadmin@auroraacademies.org

www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk

Thomas McMorrin Headteacher

Russell Wood Deputy Headteacher

Sally Singh Welfare Manager

Angela Dolan Business Manager

Fiona Escott Welfare Manager

James McAdam Assistant Headteacher

Florella Scozzafava Assistant Headteacher
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There has been so much amazing CREATIVITY on display 
during ARTS WEEK! We can’t wait to award CREATIVITY 

certificates in the next assembly. 
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Summer 1 Week 6 CAW Quality of the Week: CREATIVITY

Jean-Michel Basquiat (1960-1988)
Artist

Born in New York, Basquiat was a street artist who
contributed to punk and hip hop culture. His visual art
was part of the neo-expressionist movement, and
dealt with themes of fairness, wealth, racism,
belonging and experience. Despite dying at the young
age of 27, he left an indelible mark on the world and
his art is still celebrated and influential today.

CAW Significant Figure of the Week

The 
chaotic 

brilliance 
of 

Basquiet

Article 29
Your 

education 
should help 
you develop 
into who you 
want to be!

Short 
interview 

with 
Basquiat 
(for older 
children)

135 
Basquiat 

pieces 
(video set 
to music)

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JX02QQXfb_o
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JX02QQXfb_o
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JX02QQXfb_o
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JX02QQXfb_o
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5k0qMxpeUSI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5k0qMxpeUSI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5k0qMxpeUSI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5k0qMxpeUSI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5k0qMxpeUSI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5k0qMxpeUSI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WHiR0IY-0qk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WHiR0IY-0qk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WHiR0IY-0qk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WHiR0IY-0qk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WHiR0IY-0qk


Attendance at City Academy

Congratulations to the 231children 

who have achieved 96% attendance 

or above for the half term since 

Easter… well done and keep it up!

We have had  even more requests for term 
time holidays. Please remember that we 

cannot authorise these and families should 
expect to receive fines from the Local 

Authority.

Please try and make the most of the ‘four 
day weekends’ we create through the use of

our INSET days instead!



SPORTS DAYS 2023
We are very pleased to invite CAW families to attend on the dates and 

times detailed below.  

All events will be held in the field opposite the school (near the Crew 
Club), where the children will be showcasing their athletic skills.

All of the events will earn the children house points towards the Sports 
Day shield. We look forward to seeing the children’s fantastic running, 

jumping and throwing skills on show.

Tuesday 20th June 2023 1pm : Year 5 and Year 6 Sports Day

Wednesday 21st June 11am: Nursery Sports Day

Friday 23rd June 9am: Year 3 and Year 4 Sports Day

Friday 23rd June 1pm: Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 Sports Day





Changes to 

Whitehawk 

Library 

opening 

hours 





Summer Term PE Days & Kits 
We continue to ask that children come to school in their PE

kits on their PE days. Please remember, as ever, that it is fine

to wear trackies and school jumpers. We must ask that PE

kit reflects our school colours, if it is not official uniform.

Please wear PE kit into school on these days:
YG Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6

Day Mondays
Tuesday Wednesday Wednesday Monday Thursday Monday

Wednesday Thursday Friday Thursday Friday Tuesday

Children should bring an appropriate change of clothes for

after school sport clubs.



Reading Raffle 

5 Results! 



Reading Raffle 6!

This is a reading raffle 
like no other! There 
are a huge 34 prizes 
to be won this term to 
celebrate our second 
year of reading raffles! 
There is more chance 
than ever that you will 
win a prize so please 
get reading and bring 
us those reading 
records! 



Reading Raffle 6!

Jolly Postman - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X7q_Lq5cIFY

Pocket Jolly Postman - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Veqz0Fh_cy0

Kitchen Disco - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aeg0cNyaj7w

Bathroom Boogie - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UD96I_8kMTI

Veg Patch Party - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CuCjdoShYMI

Hilda books - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ta1Ow2YfKX8

Breakfast Club Adventures - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=s9Wk2ISmk-Q

Am I made of stardust? - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2MHXcwE3r00

Kitty books - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nGqVfcofIWw

Rain Before Rainbows  - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XsYIU_OztoQ

Click on each link to learn more about the book and see inside!

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=X7q_Lq5cIFY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Veqz0Fh_cy0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=aeg0cNyaj7w
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=UD96I_8kMTI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CuCjdoShYMI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ta1Ow2YfKX8
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=s9Wk2ISmk-Q
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2MHXcwE3r00
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nGqVfcofIWw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=XsYIU_OztoQ


Next time you’re in the 

Whitehawk Library, take a look at 

some of our amazing World Book 

Day work that’s on display! 

Children’s beautiful work has 
transformed our library 

corridor! 



Year 5 Learning To 

Learn Project!

Year 5 enjoyed their first session with the team from University of Sussex. We learnt about
similarities and differences between primary school and university. We got to get to know
the Sussex Ambassadors, who have a similar job to our school ambassadors! We finished off
by learning more about recognising emotions and how we help each other out when
dealing with different emotions. We had a great time and can’t wait for the next session!

If you have any questions about the programme or want to find out more, please speak to your child’s teacher or contact the Widening 

Participation team at participate@sussex.ac.uk.



Across Friday 12th and Friday 19th May, Year 5 visited 
The Royal Pavilion to learn about royal etiquette from 

Lady Buzzby and then explore the rooms of the 
pavilion. It was amazing to see inside the building 

we’ve been learning about all term!  



Year 3 had a great time at their Cyber Smart Me performance. 

They kept spotting Gus the cheeky spider who was leaving 

messages in his cobwebs for how to be safe online! 





The NHS have started a scheme called the Healthy Start Card, which result in you 
receiving money towards milk, infant formula, fruit and vegetables. 

www.healthystart.nhs.uk

You can claim it if you receive Universal Credit and 
• you are more than 10 weeks pregnant or have a child under 4

• your family’s monthly ‘take-home pay for this period’ is £408 or less from 
employment

You can also claim it if you get Child Tax Credit, if:
• you have at least one child under 4 years old
• your family’s annual income is £16,190 or less

• you do not get Working Tax Credit



We are very excited to be planning a Careers Fair for the Year Six students, to take place 
on the morning of Friday 23rd June.

We’d love to have as many different jobs represented as possible, so that the children 
can learn about different career opportunities and ask some questions.

If you can spare a couple of hours, please get in touch via email at 
cawadmin@auroraacademies.org for the attention of Mr. Wood

Thank you so much!

mailto:cawadmin@auroraacademies.org


A massive well done to the Y6 

boys who were ‘runners up’ in the 

PLAY PE Shield Tournament on 

Friday! The boys played brilliantly 

and showed resilience and 

determination in all their matches. 

Everyone played a vital role on the 

team, from Lennon’s boomin’ goal 

kicks, Riley’s clutch goal keeping, 

Alfie’s versatility in defence, Rio’s 

leadership, Danny’s massive goal in 

the semi finals, Ollie’s defensive 

support and lastly Stan F and Jaiden 

S’s physical prowess!

The final game was so tense and we 

battled back to level the score but 

ultimately lost on penalties… it was 

difficult but the boys were excellent 

and showed superb sportsmanship! 



Year 6 Basketball Friendly

Thanks to St John the Baptist for attending our now annual basketball friendly. Our Year 
6s played three games and were nothing short of great! For many, this was their first time 
playing in a competitive match and they had to learn a lot very quickly! Coach Luna was 
so proud of the effort displayed and the teamwork that took place! 

Game 1                 Game 2              Game 3 
CAW – 12             CAW – 6             CAW - 12
St JB – 2                St JB – 4             St JB - 0

See you at the tournament on 
June 14th! 



WHAT A DAY at the AMEX!

We are excited to announce that our girls got 
to play at the AMEX today!

Massive congratulations to the girls who 
played superbly and represented CAW so 
proudly. We came in SECOND place!! 
Amazing! We saw some unreal goals, 
amazing saves and excellent displays of 
sportspersonship. Mrs Luna, Mr McAdam are 
so proud of the girls for their collaboration
and effort today. Mrs Al Hattabi deserves a 
massive thank you for setting this up and we 
hope to do it again soon!



So far 82% of our 
parents/carers have signed 

up to use the App. 

You should have 
received the activation

email, if you are
having any problems

activating the App
please contact the school 

office.

We are aiming to use this 
Portal as our main 

Communication channel, 
this will help reduce the 
amount of paper used in 

school.



Hi Everyone,

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children will 

be sent home with a sound booklet this week. 

This contains sound practice sheets which 

match the sounds they are learning in their 

Phonics lessons.

These booklets can stay in your child’s 

Reading folder, or stay at home. When 

your child practises a sound with you, you 

can record it as a read in their Reading 

record.

Thank you,

Miss Varco



The wonderful people at Martlets Hospice have organised for Brighton and Hove to be 
covered in sheep! In order to raise awareness for their great work, schools and artists will be 

decorating Shaun the Sheeps that will form a trail around our city.

We’ve had amazing designs from the children and will be choosing one that really reflects 
the unique character of City Academy Whitehawk!

If you would like to donate towards our Shaun the Sheep fundraising goal (100% voluntary), 
here’s the link: https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/City-Academy-Whitehawk

We will be having a NON-
UNIFORM DAY on Friday 9th

June (the first Friday after 
half term) to celebrate the 

great work that Martlets are 
doing. Staff will have 

buckets on the gates in the 
morning if you would like to 
make a voluntary donation, 
but everyone is welcome to 

wear non-uniform!

https://www.martlets.org.uk/
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/City-Academy-Whitehawk


Air
5089 points

Fire
4653 points

Water
4454 points

Earth
4186 points

Each week there are two classes who win a Class 
Reward. Congratulations to these previous winners: 

Year 1 to 3 Years 4 to 6

Week 5

Week 6

Greenfinches

Goldfinches

Barn Owls

Magpies

Huge congratulations to AIR HOUSE for winning their first HALF TERM HOUSE POINT 
competition of this school year. Well done!

There will be a really special House Celebration activity for everyone in Air House 
after half term!



ASPIRATION means reaching for the stars and aiming to 
do your absolute personal best.

You can do it!

Years 1-6

It could be you!



Summer 2 Week 1 CAW Quality of the Week: ASPIRATION

Dame Ellen MacArthur
Superhero sailor and charity founder

An exceptionally talented sailor, Ellen held the world
record for solo circumnavigating the Earth in the fastest
ever time. She was inspired to become a sailor by reading
Swallows and Amazons as a child…just another example
of the power of reading! Ellen went on to set up a circular
economy charity. A truly inspirational person!

CAW Significant Figure of the Week

Inspiring 
passion and 
talent (BBC)

Article 7

You have the 
right to a 

NAME and a 
NATIONALITY

Ellen 
MacArthur 

talks about a 
circular 

economy 
(KS2)

Eye of the 
Storm (BBC)

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Circular_economy
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Circular_economy
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/class-clips-video/pshe-ks2--ks3-ellen-macarthur-record-breaking-yachtswoman/zncwmfr
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/class-clips-video/pshe-ks2--ks3-ellen-macarthur-record-breaking-yachtswoman/zncwmfr
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/class-clips-video/pshe-ks2--ks3-ellen-macarthur-record-breaking-yachtswoman/zncwmfr
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SuDFMKAP2xM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SuDFMKAP2xM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SuDFMKAP2xM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SuDFMKAP2xM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SuDFMKAP2xM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=SuDFMKAP2xM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CAnHEWPFzEg
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CAnHEWPFzEg




Dates for your Diary
Our term dates for 22/23 are online: click here to see them.

Friday 26th May: INSET

Monday 5th June: Start of Summer 2

Tuesday 20th June 2023 1pm : Year 5 & Year 6 Sports Day

Wednesday 21st June 11am: Nursery Sports Day

Friday 23rd June 9am: Year 3 and 4 Sports Day

Friday 23rd June 1pm: Year R, 1 and 2 Sports Day

Friday 30th June: INSET

Monday 3rd July: INSET

Tuesday 18th July: Teacher/Family Consultations

Wednesday 19th July: Teacher/Family Consultations

Friday 21st July: End of School Year

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/term-dates-2020-21/
https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/term-dates-2021-22/
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/city-academy-whitehawk/UploadedDocument/1c980cb5-c2ed-4dc8-bb92-9dd3ffec6f9e/2022-23-caw-calendar.pdf


I hope this letter has provided you with all the information you need but please do not hesitate to 

get in touch or check through previous newsletters catalogued on our website.

I look forward to seeing children in assembly on the morning of June 5th!

Yours sincerely,

Thomas McMorrin

Headteacher

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/stream/newsletters/full/1/-/
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